
VILLAGE OF HOFFMAN ESTATES 
Commission for Senior Citizens 

MINUTES 
Tuesday, July 9, 2024 

 
Members in Attendance    Members not in Attendance 
Lillian Clinton      Ross Morizzo  
Ed Matone Jodi Schultz 
Peg Kusmierski      
Kathy Ahlgrim 
Patrick Kinnane 
      
Staff Liaison in Attendance 
Monica Saavedra 
        
Call to Order 
The meeting was called to order by Chair Lillian Clinton at 5:30 PM. 
 
Approval of Minutes 
Motion made by Kathy and seconded by Peg to approve the minutes of the June 2024 
meeting. All ayes.  Motion carried. 
 
Public Comment 
No public comment. 
 
Chairperson’s Report 

• Set for the Ice Cream Social- ice cream is ordered and have prizes for bingo.  
• August’s entertainment will be Martina Mathiesen as Mae West and will have QP 

Greek for lunch. 
• Ed & Lillian are going to the library on August 7th to a senior gathering. 
• September will be Senior Prom.  Peg confirmed the pricing on food from 

Garibaldis. The library will deliver up to 20 cardboard statues of movie stars.  
Kathy is working on getting flowers and an arch.  Palatine Senior Center has 
decorations we can use.  Monican will get balloons and sticks for decorations. 
Lillian looked into 4 different music groups and will follow up with them.  
Looking for donations to have a raffle at prom.  Kathy confirming giving flowers 
to attendees at prom. 

• Discussed having a free movie night for seniors with snacks. 
• Palatine Chorus is booked for December’s event. 

 
Staff Liaison Report 
Monica mentioned there are 16 target gift cards for Bingo.  Dairy Queen has been paid 
for ice cream, and all toppings are ready. 
 
Old Business 
Discussed in chairperson’s report. 



New Business 
Discussed next meeting date is August 6th, Peg may not be able to attend. 
 
Commissioners’ Comments 
Patrick Kinnane thanked the commission for letting him join. 
 
Adjournment 
Motion made by Kathy and seconded by Peg to adjourn at 6:30 pm.  Voice vote taken. 
All ayes. Motion carried. 

 
 
 

The next Commission for Senior Citizens meeting will be Tuesday, August 6, 2024. 


